St. Casimir Parish Council Meeting
Monday, April 19, 2021

In attendance:	Fr. Ryan Pietrocarlo
		Mira Gasko
		Jose Magallon
		Vicki Kruszka
Opening Prayer led by Fr. Ryan

OLD BUSINESS
a. Weddings & 4pm Vigil Mass – Fr. Ryan did a survey at St. Adalbert’s and received 22 responses: 21 were for the Saturday Mass remaining at 4:00pm and 1 vote for the Saturday Mass to go back to 5:00pm.  Fr. Ryan will do a survey at St. Casimir in the coming weeks and will let everyone know the results.
b. Signage/Historic Register – Mira Gasko called the city about signs on Sample Street and possibly other streets directing people to St. Casimir’s (like we see Methodist church signs).  She was directed to call another company, but they do only historical brass plaque-type signs, which Mira thought were too hard to read.  Mira mentioned that Holy Cross Church has white metal signs with blue lettering on Portage Road; she said she will contact them for information regarding signs like theirs.
c. Outreach to Sick/Homebound – Ann Marie Sommers created a “Pen Pal” flyer for distribution to volunteers who would send cards/letters during the year to our sick and homebound/nursing home-bound.  Ann Marie is in the process of contacting parishioners for a list of names/addresses of people who would like to receive the “Pen Pal” notes.  This will be announced at upcoming Masses once everything is completed.
d. Fr. Ryan said he will check on current visiting permissions at nursing homes, if allowed yet or not.

NEW BUSINESS
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Parish Mission – Fr. Ryan said that 6 people attended the first Parish Mission held on Saturday, March 13, 2021, from 12:00-1:30pm.  Mira wondered if a change of day/time could possibly get more people to come.  She also suggested maybe having food/social time afterwards.
b. Mother’s Day Gifts – A notice will be put in the bulletin and also announced at all Masses about a “Baby Shower” to collect donations for Hannah’s House, a maternity home for crisis pregnancies with mentoring programs, for Mother’s Day which falls on May 9 this year.  Mira will make up a flyer listing items that are needed which people can take home.  Vicki has a playpen that will be set up in front of the Marian altar in which people can place their donations.
c. New Membership for the Parish Council – Mira Gasko and Vicki Kruszka suggested a few names to Fr. Ryan for possible new members.  Fr. Ryan will send emails or approach personally.  At the Masses, an announcement will also be made for nominations from parishioners.

Closing prayer was led by Fr. Ryan.

Next Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 14, at 6:00pm in the meeting room.
